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Notes from the President
by Lisa Patterson-Troike

Happy Autumn! After a ridiculously hot summer, [’'m sure
you are as excited as [ to welcome autumn’s return. At our
Town Meeting in June, we had guest speakers Senator
Rob Garagiola and District 2 Council Member Craig Rice.
They fielded several questions from our audience from
Pepco tree cutting to budget issues to crime and more.
They both have been very open to assisting us with
whatever issues concern us and we plan to keep an open
line of communication with them. Our next Town Meeting
is Thursday, September 15th at 7:30 pm. Delegate Aruna
Miller will be our guest speaker. Please plan on joining us
and bring along any questions/concerns you would like to
discuss with Aruna. We love community participation!

Also at our June Town Meceting, we elected our 2011-
2012 DCA officers. T am exciled to continue on as
President, assisting this fine community and its residents!
Also continuing in their current position is Bob Thompson
as Vice President, Guy Armantrout as Treasurer - and
Susan Allaway as Recording Secretary. We have 3 Three
Year Trustees: Dick Jurgena, Chris Collins and newly
elected Karen Hinrichsen. Karen is replacing our beloved
Dan Dean. Dan has been an enthusiastic voice on our
board as a Trustee for the past 3 years. Thank you Dan!
We are still in need of a2 Correspondence Secretary (CS).
The most important part of this position 15 the annual

(Continued, page ; )

Next
DCA Town Meeting
Thursday, September 15th
7:30 p.m.

Delegate Aruna Miller
Guest Speaker

Darnestown Presbyterian Church
Route 28 at Turkev Foot Road

It's Hoedown Time!

Friday, October 14th
See p23 for details
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Notes from the President
(Cont 'd from p.1)

membership letter to the community. After the letter is
written, the CS edits and works with the printer/mailer to
completion, Please let us know if you are interested!

As most of you are aware, many concerned Darnestown
citizens have contacted us about unauthorized tree
cutting by Pepco’s contractor, Asplundh.  We were
cffective in helping save some trees but the devastation
continues. Pepco is clearly focused on trees and the
negative impact they have on our power supply,
especially during storms.  Many of us are concerned
about the poor reliability that is unrelated to trees and
storms. Did you know that our loss of power is more
than twice the national average for frequency and
duration? It is the Public Services Commission (PSC)
that sets the rates and returns. All they need to do is put
Pepco in the electric chair and get them to perform to
national standards.

One of our other concerns has been an increase in crime.
Dick Jurgena monitors this for the Board and alerts us to
crimes that happen near and within our boundaries.
Kevin Keegan, our Safety Chairman, assists us further
when we want more detailed information. Some of our
neighborhoods have joined the “Neighborhood Watch”
program and have found the information very helpful. 1f
vou are interested in starting a program for your
neighborhood, call 301-657-0119 or 240-876-1277.
Many of us use or live near parks that are monitored by
the Maryland-National Capital Park Police. They are
responsible for protecting the resources, people and
programs within their 35,000 acres of parkland. Much
of this parkland is within our boundaries or borders
Darnestown. They rely on park visitors and neighbors to
assist them. If you witness any crimes or suspicious
activity on park property, call their 24-hour hotline at
301-949-3010.  If you are interested in their crime
prevention initiative, “Parkwatch”™, call 301-962-1646.

Thank you for another successful membership year! The
2012 membership drive will start within the next few
months. Be on the lookout for a letter in your mailbox,
Darnestown is, | believe, the greatest place to live in
Montgomery County, or for that matter, the entire capital
region. The DCA Board is made up of people dedicated
to keeping it so special. Please don’t forget that we need
your support!
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Darnestown Directory
by Sarah Scherer

As you meet new neighbors at back-to-school and back-
to-the-grind activities, remember that they may not know
about the DCA, the Directory or the Little Acorn. Please
pass their info on to me so we can include them in
upcoming listings and be sure they are receiving all the
info they need to know about living in Darnestown. It is
a great way to welcome a new family. 1 have a few
updates to share. ..

A new number —
Samuel & Elizabeth Brightman
301-977-4492

Some new neighbors —
Jon & Michelle Silverman
12911 Buckeye Drive
301-926-5075

Some "old" neighbors in new Darnestown locations —
Tony & Sandra Brewer

15312 Masonwood Dr

301- 987- 1570

Joe & Carrie Mclntyre
13821 Deakins Lane
301-977-1567

As always, please keep me up to date on changes in your
neighborhood. | can be reached at 240-683-8533 or
sarahscherer(@comcast.net.

Seneca Forest Project
by Steve Ellis

We had our first official meeting of the project committee
on the 15th of June. The atendees were Lisa Patterson,
Susan Allaway, Karen Hinrichsen, Bob Thompson, Art
Slesinger, and James Wheeler. We edited the wording of
the signs that will be located near each gate at the two
sites. The sturdy 18x24 inch signs are composed of two
metal sheets with plastic in between. To coordinate with
the sign colors in the Seneca State Park, the signs are
ivory print on a brown background. Brochures with more
detailed information will be forthcoming, and placed in
clear plastic waterproof boxes at the sites.

r
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Monitoring

It was decided that each site should be monitored once &
week, and after any major storms. Karen Hinrichsen,
wildlife committee co-chair, has volunteered to coordinate
monitoring of the Upland/pipeline site, and Scott
Mostrom, environment committee chair, will coordinate
monitoring the Creek Site. 1f you want to be included as a
monitor, let me/them know. You may only have to do it
once a month or less. Please keep the pates closed when
you go inside the areas. Bob Thompson will photograph
the Creek site every season to give us a record of the
developments. Someone is needed to photographically
record the Upland site 4 times a year.

Invasive non-native plants

This will be the major task for the foreseeable future. The
Creek site is overwhelmed by numerous species of
foreign invasives, Japanese Stiltgrass being prolific. The
hot sumnmer weather is not conducive the weeding in the
wooads: so, we will need 1o put in a g effort n the late
summer and fall.

The upland/pipeling site has significant ). Stiltgrass
patches, but not insurmountable. We picked the mile-a-
minute out in late June, Those were the only two
invasives that we have noliced in the upland site.
Herbicides are not allowed in the Park.

On a very hot Friday in mid June an invasive plant tour of
bath sites was given by Kerrie Kyde. Kerrie is a long
tim¢ resident of Dickerson, and a Habitat Ecologist and
Invasive Plant Specialist with the Maryland DNR. Her
office is located in the Seneca State Park. Susan Allaway,

EN

Becky Handley, Karen Hinrichsen, Sarah Scherer & boys,
James Wheeler. Fe Wlotzko and 1 enjoyed 2-3 hours of
her knowledge. She also distributed some books on non-
native invasive plant species in the Mid-Atlantic area.

There is good anecdotal evidence that the growth of the
native plants will control the non-native invasives to some
extent. James Wheeler showed us pictures of a 10 year
fenced wooded area on his property. The photos are on
the wall at the DCA office, and they indicate significant
growth of native plants not surviving outside the fence,
and the J. Stiltgrass was unable to get much of a foot hold
within the fence.

Tour

There will be a signup sheet at the September town
meeting for a tour of the sites this fall. [f you go on your
own, please let us know of any damage to our fence.

Social Committee
by Lisa Patterson-Troike

Hoedown 2011

Howdy, ya’ll! 1t’s gettin® time to dig out yer boots and
dust ‘em oft, for this years’ Hoedown is set for Friday,
October 14th! Come join vour fellow Darnestownians,
put vour hat on and let your hair down. This is the 41st
Annual DCA Hoedown at Smokey Glen Farm with our
favorite caller, Mac McCall. He and his wife lead us “two
left footers” in the most fun you’ll have all year. If vou
are one of those folks who read this every year and never
come...COME! You’ll be surprised at how much fun it is,
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meet other DT folk and talk about it for months to come.
You don’t have to dance, you don’t have to dress up
{cowboy boots, hats, shenff badges, holsters, spurs,
chaps...) but you have to have a fun spirit. It is adults
only and for the mere price of $35/pp, you get: all you can
eat and drink, hay rides in the dark singing kum-bay-a,
fun laughing at yoursell’ and others while you learn dance
moves and meet new friends! Don’t miss out. A flyer
with all the specitics is inside this Little Acorn.

News from the Upcounty Citizens
Advisory Board

by Bob Thompson

Montgomery County police are investigating a robbery
of a 7-Eleven in Germantown by more than two dozen
people. Police say the so-called "flash mob robbery"
happened around t:45 a.m. Saturday, August 13, 2011.
The group of about 24 people entered the store, stole
snacks, drinks and other items and left afier about one
minute.

Statement by County Executive Tke Leggett About the
“Flash Mob Incident” at the Germantown 7-Eleven,
August 16, 201 t:

A want to make perfectly clear that the tvpe of mob-
based criminal activity, as represented by the recent
flash mob incident ar a 7-Fleven in Germantown, will
not be tolerated in Montgomery County. Qur Police
Department s currently in the process of identifving
participants  captured by surveillance video and is
working with the State's Attorney’s Office to determine
the appropriaic charges for those offenders. The
incident, that occurred af 1:47 a.m. Saturday August 13,
2011, serves (to iflustrate why my recently-proposed
overnight curfew for juveniles under 18 vears of age
could enhance public safety throughout the County. But,
criminal activity by flush mobs has occurved far bevond
Montgomery County and has, in fact, become a nationa!
and international issue of concern. This incident Is a
wake-up call to law enforcement agencies, government
leaders, and families. We must all work together 10 help
prevent our voung people from making wrong choices
that can potentially endanger them, specifically and the
welfare of our commumnities, in general .,

The Upcounty Citizens Advisory Board represents more
than 300,000 residents in the Upcounty area, north ol
Shady Grove Road and ineluding the communities of
Bavds, Clarksburg, Damascus, Darnestown, Derwood,
Dickerson, Gaithersburg, Germantown, Laytonsville,
Montgomery Village, Notth Potomac and Poolesville.
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The 20-member Board advises the Director of the

Upcounty Government Services Center, the County
Executive, elected officials, and government staff. It
provides input on which services and programs should
be provided and how they will be delivered. The Board
reviews and comments on the County's capital and
operating budgets and master plans; assists with
strategies to tailor services to regional needs: and
conducts workshops and forums.  Some members
represent the Board on other ad hoc committees.

Members serve three-year terms without compensation,
meeting certain Monday evenings of every month and
occasionally on Saturdays. Members are expected to
serve on at least one subcommilice, which meets
approximately one evening every month on its own
schedule. We work with a wide range of social, land use,
infrastructure, and public safety issues. We are
committed to rational development planning and
protection of the Agricultural Reserve, this s
particularly relevant to Darnestown, as our community is
immediately adjacent to 1t and the rural village nature
reflected in planning and zoning is directly inflluenced
by the Agricultural Reserve. As a representative
representing Darnestown, | am committed to communi-
cating issues of importance to our community up to the
County government, and carry news and information
back to our community. Please feel free to contact me
with your questions or concerns by email at
bob.thompsonigcomeast.net or by phone at 240-683-
0103. Additionally the Board is staffed by the Upcounty
Regional  Services team. The Director, Catherine
Matthews, can be contacted at 240-777-8040 or via e-
mail at catherinc.matthews{@montgomerycountymd.gov.
For a wealth of information and available services,
please wvisit the Montgomery County web site at
http://www.montgomerycountymd. gov/index.asp.

Utility Reliability
by Art Slesinger

The ongoing dialog with PEPCO continues. The writer
completed his assignment with the Montgomery County
PEPCO Work Group. Our comments were filed with the
Public Service Commission as part of case 9240. The
Office of People’s Council and the Maryland Energy
Department also filed briefs. Fines and rate reductions
or corrections that are at PEPCO’s expense have been
suggested, all of which are well within PSC powers. In
the next month, the PSC will have to decide what, if any,
order it will 1ssue to PEPCO. It has been one year since
the original case against PEPCO was begun, so quick 1s
not the strength of the system. PEPCQO’s position has
been that they do not have a problem, just our
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expectations have changed over time and they must now
keep up. Their poor performance and illogical rejoinders
makes it difficult to have confidence that the systern will
get any better. We have not been tested with a storm the
likes of 2010, so we are unable to judge the progress, if
any. Blue sky outages also continue.

During the last quarter the tree trimming practices of
PEPCO became an issue. We had reason to believe that
PEPCQO was less than forthright with people from whom
they sought authorization to “trim™ ftrees on private
property. Trees on public roads are “protected” by
various laws but how well they are followed or enforced
seems prablematic. On roads deemed “rustic” PEPCO 15
not given as free a hand as other roads. The equivalent
of clear cutting was noted on several Darnestown Roads.
PEPCO has taken the poasition that since they have
expanded to a 4 year trimming cycle, if a tree threatens
to grow enough in four years to compromise their lines,
they are authorized to remove the tree now. The County
Council held heartngs on the issue and PEPCO’s desire
for greater removal authority. The Couneil rejected their
request. Serious compromises to property values may
have been caused by the heavy handed approach.

In June we filed commenis to the PSC on PEPCO’s
annual relhiability report. Regrettably Damestown feeders
15238, 15230, 15235 and 15237 have over the last 3
years remained in the spot light of the 2% worst feeders
in PEPCO’s system. Our thoughts to PSC were that
there secms to be a problem in our town that requires
broader attention than one feeder at a time. PSC has not
deemed a response necessary which is not surprising.
They are wont not to tell PEPCO how to run its business.
It 15 clear that the substation on Route 118 is not our
friend when 1t comes to keeping our lights on.

Please continue to fet me know if you have experienced
an outage as there at least 4 and probably more feeders
that impact Darnestown. Right now, my feeder 15238
has been well behaved for the last 5 months.

Village Committee
by Steve Ellis

New Personnel

Having initiated the formation of this committee in the
spring of 1988, I have concluded (hope I wasn’t the last
to conclude this) that I can no longer give it the attention
that is justified. Our first committee had numerous
outstanding Darnestown citizens as its members. When
formed, it was the period of great turmoil within the
Village when non-permitted bulldozing of old houses
created uproar, and overwhelming plans for excessive

commercial development was threatening our town. The
first chairman was Terry Conway. Dennis Rippeon was
our chairman for a decade from 1990 to 2001, followed
by Terry Reis as Chair & then co-chair with me to 2007,
and since then with Chris Collins and me.

Village committee membership is open to all commercial
property and business owners in our “downtown”, nearby
resident representatives, and interested members of the
DCA. We used to have frequent meetings on various
issues; especially, during the Master Plan process or when
significant items arose. Things have been quiet during the
last several years, but there is a need for an active, more
attentive focus on our commercial area. Much attention
of late has been directed toward our coming Heritage
Park, which will be a fantastic addition to Darnestown.

Hence, the DCA is looking for a new Co-Chair with
Chris Collins to take my place, and anyone who wishes
to energetically get involved with this committee, but
not necessartly desirous of being the co-chair. [ would
like to be permitted to assist in any situation that may be
of interest to me - that would include or may be limited
to a renewed effort to explore, once again, the
possibilities for that great hope of many. The Scncca
Inn. Let me, Lisa. Chris or other members of the DCA
Board know if you have positive inclinations toward
these functions.

Commumity Interest

A Darnestown Timeline
by Bruce Deppa

In March, we published the first 40 time-line entries in
our spreadsheet, followed tn June by the next 40 entries.
This edition (below) includes entries 81 through 120.
We will continue listing blocks of 40 entries in
successive Acorns. As [ mentioned before, the hist 18 in
no particular order yet — that will happen after we have
lots of dates filled in, so that we can sequence it by date.

Please contact me by e-mail or telephone, and help fill in
the blanks. For reference, 1 only need the line number in
the left-most column and your info about that event or
milestone.

With the help of Joe Jurgena, T finally completed the
formatting of the spreadsheet, and Joe loaded it into our
website, www.damestown.org. The online version will
be updated monthly. | will welcome comments,
suggestions, corrections, additions, etc.
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# YR Mo DY EVENT OR MILESTONE

81 1967 1st specific master plan for the Potomac-Travilah area, including some of Darnestown

82 1980 Adoption of new Master Plan for the Potomac Subregion by the Montgomery County Council

83 2002 Adoption of new Master Plan for the Potomac Subregion by the Montgomery County Council

84 New sign: "Welcome to Darmnestown™ near Riffle Ford Read at the sast end of Darnestown

85 New sign: "Welcome to Darnestown” near Great Seneca Creek at the west end of Darnestown (TBD)

86 {SJE,; agreed to move green "Darnestown” signs on Darnestown Road to the eastern and westem boundaries of the

87 SHA agreed to move green "Darnestown” sign cn Germantown Road to the northeastern boundary of the DCA

88 SHA agreed to mave green "Damestown” signs on River Road to the southwestern boundary of the DCA

89 Donatipn ‘of 3/4 acre park area by the Landow Company to the Maryland-Naticnat Capital Park and Planning
Commission

90 Opening of Chinese Alliance Church at 13101 Damestown Road

91 Re-Opening of re-decorated historic Seneca Community Church at 13800 Berryville Road

92 Opening of Bretton Woods Recreation Center at 15700 River Road

93 Purchase of land by the World Bank (or the IMF) for construction of Bretton Woods Recreation Center

94 Proposal for the McLean School at Turksy Foot Road/Jones Lans intersection defeated

95 Purchase of land &y the Armenian Youth Center of Washington for a church facility west of the village area

96 Opening of the Raymond Poole Store on River Road at Seneca

97 Clasing of Raymond Pocle Store on River Road at Seneca

98 Opening of Butler Schoo! at 15951 Germantown Road

99 Opening of Circle School at 77

100 Opening of Circle School and Seneca Academy on Germantown Road

101 Opening of Thomas Jefferson Preparatory School in Fairhaven United Methodist Church

102 ?EEJ?;? by the County Council of canstruction of Seneca Interim Wastewater Treatment Plant{WWTP) on Riffle

103 é%pnmval by the County Council of expansion of the Seneca Interim WWTP from 5 million gallons per day to 77?

104 Approval, by the County Council, of dropping "Interim” from the name of the Seneca Interim WWTP

105 Purchase of ? Acres by Montgomery County(WSSC?) on Riffle ford Road for construction of WWTP

108 Defeat of Montgomery County Proposal to build a 60 million gallon-per-day WWTP on Turkey Foot Road

107 Construction of National Capitai Skeet and Trap Club on Riffle Ford Read

108 Closing of National Capital Skeet and Trap Club on Riffle Ford Road

109 Establishment of a private airstrip by Russell Roberts on his property on Turkey Foot Road

1Mo Last take-offfanding use of Russeli Roberts' private airstrip on Turkey Foot Road

1M1 2003 7 Dfamolitipn of original old farmheuse on the Pipken Property at corner of Meadow View Drive and Green Meadow
View Drive

112 Dedication of Black Rock Milf as on Blacksock Road at Seneca Creek

113 Designation (by state arborist) of Damestown's Northern Catalpa tree as the state's champion/2nd/3rd 777

114 Designation (by state arborist) of Damestown's Kentucky Coffee tree as the state’s champion/2nd/3rd 777

115 Designation (by state arborist} of Darnestown's Swamp Pond Cypress tree as the state's champion/2nd/3rd 2?7



116 Clark’s Store (on the site of the 6-12 Convenience Mart) burned down

117 Purchase of the historic Kelley home {Pleasant Hills} from the Kelley family by John and Sandy Auchenbach
118 Purchase of the histaric Kelley hame (Pleasant Hills} from the Auchenbachs by Fritz and Elaine Balsam

119 Opening of Fairhaven United Methedist Church at 12801 Damestown Road

120 Closure of Post Office in Damestown

Those Who Serve...
by Madeline Dalessio

Larry and Christine’s  son,
Simon Youngblut, of the §2nd
Airborne Division, is currently
deployed to Ramadi, Iraq. He was promoted to Captain
on June 30, 201 1.

Jett and Sue’s daughter, Army SPC Missy Bateman has
returned from her ten month deployment in Irag. She will
be based out of F1. Bragg NC.

Paut and Linda’s son, Kevin Marmillion, has been
deployed in the mid-east since June 8th. We expect him
to return the first week in August. Kevin and his wife
Janecl are expecting their first child in November.

Il you would like future columns to include your child,
spouse or self, please contact Madeline D’ Alessio at
dalesssiof@comeast.net.

Darne Bloomers Garden Club
by Luannc Deppa

September's cooler weather
and moist soils offer ideal
conditions ftor fall planting
and preparing for the
winter months and next
Spring season.

Below is a list of fall
gardening tips:

= Late summer into early autumn is the best time w
divide perennials that bloom in spring and summer.

* Plant trees and shrubs, allowing cnough time for
roots to develop before ground freezes.

*  Prepare for first frost. Dig tender perennials such as
cannas. begonias, and gladiolus. Discard tops and
store bulbs, corms, and rhizomes in dry peat moss or
vermiculite.

*  Bring house plants back indoors belore night
temperatures drop below 55F,

*  Deadhead perennials. and discard dead and diseased
foliage to reduce infeclion next year.

*  Begin planting spring flowering bulbs in mid-to-late
September.

»  Fertilize and mulch trees after mid-September.
*  Apply broadleaf weed killers to lawn.

* Restock bird feeders and put out fresh water o help
birds migrating south.

*  Once you have cleaned up flowering beds, spread a
layer of mulch over them. You don’t have to use
bagged mulch. Just rake or blow Icaves onto the
garden beds.

tall is a good time to buy from nurserics because they
have terrific sales. The selection may not be huge, but
there will be some great bargains, even for trees.

While you are bargain hunting, look for the vard sale
bargains if you need to replace any gardening tools.

Here’s how to plant 100 flowering bulbs in 30 minutes.

First: Excavate an area 3 fect square, 5-6 inches deep.
Place the soil on a sheet of plywood or cardboard.

Then: Space the bulbs about 4 inches apart and position
points up. Some bulbs may end up sideways or upside
when covered. However, they will grow properly thanks
to geotropism...plants will grow oppositc gravity.

Next: Slide the soil from the plywood back onto the
bulbs and tamp down lightly.

The Darne Bloomers Garden Club members begin their
new year this month. The garden club began in 1988.
This will be the club’s 23rd year anniversary. The
original instigators were Belly Foley, Libby Fisher and
Patti Miller. [t all began with these ladies sitting around
the Darnestown pool talking about gourmet food and
gardening. The first meeting was held in Patti Miller's
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home and they continued to mect in homes for the first
several meetings. Soon, Betty Foley contacted the
National Garden Club to come and speak ahout the
benelits of membership. The idea was welcomed. Betty
was elected the first president and she served for three
years. The other officers were: Vice-President—Patti
Mitler, Treasurer- Rita Scherping, and Co-Secretaries—
Ginny Willever and Carol Brezovec.

The first program was a demonstration using magnolia
leaves through a process that yielded lace-like Icaves,
and arranging flowers in antique containers. During
these early years, the by-laws were written and a logo
was designed.

One of the unique problems thal the new c¢lub had was
the need for child care. A child care system that allowed
members to rotate in the babysitting job, and not be
penalized for missing the meeting was arranged.

Naming the club was voted by the members. Darne
Bloomers Garden Club won by a close second to
Darnestown Gourmet Garderning Club.,

Darne Bloomers Garden Club welcomes new members.
We mect on the second Thursday of ecach month at the
Darnestown Presbyterian  Church. Please call the
president Elizabeth Weaver at 240-388-3651 prior to
attending the first meeting. The club would like to
appropriately welcome you by having supplies and
materials prepared for you if the program for the meeting
is a demonstration, or if the program is a field trip for
that meeting.

Darnestown Presbyterian Church

Bazaar
By Kathy Kurkjian

Once again this year, the ladies at Darnestown
Presbyterian Church have been busy all ycar preparing
for their very popular Bazaar and Boutigue to take place
the first Saturday in November - November 5 from 8:30
am to 3:30 pm.
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You will find handmade crafts, fantastic fall and holiday
florals, baked goods, used books and toys, antiques and
collectibles and a very popular silent auction, New this
year, and not to be missed, i1s the women and childrens’
designer label boutique. As always, a wonderful lunch
will be offered as well. This is considered the area’s
unofficial opening to the holiday season. Line up early
for the best selection and so you don’t miss a chance at
one of Artha Jean’s ever popular apple pies. All the
crafts are handmade by thc women and teens of the
Church throughout the vear. Emphasis is placed on
crafts that make great gifis for family and friends. There
are craft teams working hard on beautitful jewclry, baby
gifts, knitted scarves and purses (and more!), greeting
cards and gift tags, candles and candle displays, hand-
painted ornaments, soaps, lotion bars, hair bows and
headbands, aprons and placemats, and much more,

The proceeds from the event are set aside to support
local charities including Germantown Help, Mercy
Health Clinic and Stepping Stones shelter, to name just a
few. This event is not your average, everyday Church
Bazaar — don’t miss it!

School News & Events

The Butler School
By Diane Long

The Butler School campus was busy all summer with
several programs. Besides the ever busy, ever fun Butler
Camp, two school programs, an I[ntermediate and a
Primary c¢lass, ran throughout the summer as well.
Intermediate students cnrolled in two week sessions as
they managed their micro-economy: growing vegelables,
herbs, flowers and participating each Saturday in the
Kentlands’™ Farmer Market where they sold savory and
sweet goods produced from their harvest,

Our Summer Primary Class, the other school program,
enrolled students for 11 weeks of the summer, Finishing
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our fourth summer, this Montessori class offered a
unique, wonderful environment for young children to
continue their school experience in the same setting and
with the same professional staff as the academic school
year. The summer months also gave the young students
opportunities to swim, hike, garden, play soccer and visit
the creeks to find crayfish and minnows. New school
families started their school experience with the Summer
Primary. 1t was a a perfect time to transition their young
children to the new life of school, while they also
enjoyed good summer tun in the pool and woods.

With the start of fall, Butler Schoeol and Equestrian
programs will begin their new year. Select openings are
still available at the school, and both horseback riding
and vaulting on horseback lessons are open to the local
community, for both children and adults. For more
information, please visit www.butlerschool.org, or call
the school office at 3G1-977-6600.

Darnestown Elementary School
by Kristen Crook

Welcome back! We hope our students and families are
geared up and ready for another successful year at
Darnestown Elementary!

While many event dates are still being scheduled as of
this writing, a few key dates already scheduled for the
fall are:

Wednesday, Sept. 7 — First PTA meeling

Friday, Sept. 9 — Back-to-school picnic, Bretton Woods
Tuesday. Sept. 14 — BTS night for grades K-2*
Wednesday, Sept. 15— BTS night for grades 3-5*

Our Rcad-A-Thon is back!! Children read books for

donations from their friends and family. Last vear we
raised over $21.000 and had an 89% participation rate.
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The money raised helps support the many PTA programs
we offer our families throughout the year. We hope to
repeat our success this year so get vour kids ready! The
event kicks off on Monday, September 19th.

Once again, we will be collecting school supplies to
benefit our adopted school Gaithersburg Elementary.
Keep these students in mind while shopping for vour
kids - our donations are much needed and greatly
appreciated. A collection box will be set-up during
Back-To-School night.

Fall means we continue with our tradition of
International Night. No event date has been selected yet
but start thinking about how you can represent your
country at this wildly popular event.

Here's to a great year!

*Please note. This is the first time we have decided to
break the evening into two nights. This will allow
parents of multiple children more of a chance to visit all
classrooms and teachers.

A Retirement “Thankyou” from Tamah Graber

After nineteen vears at Darnestown, I am leaving to
begin a new jowrneyv. { have had a wonderful nineteen
vears here, enfoying the support and friendship of the
staff, the students and the communitv. | want to thank
the Darnestown PTA, for no matter who was President,
the PTA has always been generous, both monetarily and
with time and energy to help make the media program a
vibrant one. [ have enjoved the support of my many
volunteers over the vears, and | cherish the friendships
that have developed as a result. The Darnestown
community  has  always  shown  friendship  and
appreciation, and I will prize that as well. [ am saving
good-hye to MCPS, but 1 hope 10 see many of you in the
coming vears, and | hope io hear from my former
students, letting me know what is going on in their lives.
Thank vou again. —Tamah Graber

Mary of Nazareth
By Mary Stefanelli

Mary of Nazareth School presents the Tenth Annual
Cotillion: A Series of Dance and Etiquette Instruction.

This program offers an introduction to ballroom dancing
and social grace training for eighth grade boys and girls.
Students will enjoy the opportunity to learn basic dance
steps and etiquette skills from professional instructors.
Mary of Nazareth School staff and parent volunteers will
chaperone.
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The program is a series of five sessions that begin on
Saturday, September 17th from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm which
will be held at Mary of Nazareth School located at 14131
Seneca Road, Damestown, Maryland. Fee for the program
is $175.

For additional information or o register, please contact
Heather Long at 301.869.0940 (ext. 6) or Cotillion{
MaryofNazareth.org.

Seneca Academy
by Brooke Carroll

The teachers and staff at Seneca Academy are excited
and ready for another dynamic school year! Our
emphasis is on leaching students in preschool through
6th grade to think deeply by focusing on meaningful and
relevant units of study, using current curricula; to
become effective communicators by writing for different
audiences, presenting information orally, graphically,
and artistically, utilizing technology, and engaging in
musical/theatrical expression; and to interact positively
with their peers, with other students both younger and
older, and with teachers and other adults. We also
promote “international mindedness”™ which enables
students to think about the world beyond our boundaries
and how we are all interconnected.

We accomplish our goals by utilizing the teaching
mcthods and strategies promoted by the International
Baccalaureate (IB). Wec are in our second year of
candidacy with the IB as a Primary Years Program
(which addresses ages 3 through 12) and expect to be
fulty authorized within the next year.

We invite interested families to visit our website
www.SenecaAcademy.org to gain more information
about our programs, philosophy, and curriculum. We are
hosting several Open House Tours in the fall and winter,
where parents can tour our school, meet our teachers,
and speak directly with Seneca Academy administrators.
They are as follows:

Wednesday November 2nd 9:30-10:45am
Tuesday December 6th 9:30-10:45am
Saturday January 7th 9-1lam
Wednesday January 11th 3:30-1(:45am
Saturday February 4th 9-11am

We hope you will visit us and see for yourself how we
help students “Turn Experience Into Knowledge.”
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Thomas Jefferson Preparatory
by Michelle Wentz

Thomas Jefterson Preparatory is looking forward to its
5th vear in Darnestown and is offering new programs.
Thomas Jefferson Preparatory (TJP) is the area'’s best-
kept secret. TJP offers Pre-K through 8th grades. This
year TJP is kicking off their 3-year old program with
two alternatives, a 5 day momning program (9-12:45) or
a 5 full day program (9-3:15). TIP promotes technology
with Smartboards in cvery classroom and personal
laptops for students in the first grade and above. The
small class size makes is easy for the dedicated staff to
teach to individualized mastery for all the students while
providing individual attention in all subjects, Parents
interested 1n guality education within a small social
environment, TJP is the pertect choice for your child.
Please consider how much TJP has to offer your lamily.

For more information visil our web site www.tjprep.org
or call aur office for a private tour 301-330-7550.

S]pmrts News & Events

Darnestown Softball 2011

Championship Returns to Western Darnestown
Cody Lang (for Western Darncstown)

As the sun sank toward the horizon on yet another
uncomfortably sizzling Damestown evening, Doug
“Speedylegs™ Santangelo approached the plate. Digging
the worn treads of his Reeboks into the batter’s box
unscttled the dust at his feet, but not his resolve. He
stared deeply into the eyves of Highlands pitcher, Steve
Waechter, striving to remember his habits, his
tendencies, and hopefully his weaknesses. And he
recalled: his inside slowball tended to the high, inside
corner of the strike zone. ‘Perfect for a pull hitter like
me,” Doug thought. A step back in the batter’s box, a
loping swing and a swift sprint down the base-path later,
“Speedylegs™ had yet again secured the first hit of the
game. And thus began Western Darnestown’s underdog
15-1 wvictory for the championship of the 2011
Darnestown Sottball Leaguc.

The 2011 season began drippingly different than it
ended. To say “the seas were a-stormin™ would be an
understatement, as the first two weeks of play were
rained out, causing the season to start a month later than



usual. But the competitors of Darnestown remained
undaunted, and, despite the invasion of an unusually
vindictive gnat population, the League managed 1o make
up all missed games. Not to mention, the only forfeit of
the scason was due to an unfortunate season-ending
injury that brought an otherwise strong Bondy-
Haddonficld-Ridgeficld team to its aging, soon-to-be-
replaced knees. In addition to the normal quota of pulled
hammies, quads, and sore shoulders, the season racked
up a number of more serious injuries, including torn
Achilles, ACLs, and broken bones, which hampered the
efforts of such tormer powerhouses as BHR, HI. and BS.
In fact, maintaining a relatively young and healthy team
may have proved to be Western Darnestown’s ace-in-
the-hole for the 2011 season.

Highlands blew out of the gates with an astounding 3-0
start, leaving the rest of the League with records as
crippling as the injuries their players sported. This was
especially inspiring for the Highlanders, as they have vet
to win a championship, But their carly spark burned out,
and when other teams had a chance to draw near the
early leader, they smashed their prey like the front
bumper of a soccer mom’s Suburban on a young doc. As
the end of the season nearcd, Western Darnestown and
Ancient Rollin Mountain Quaits emerged as the lead
horses. With definitive wins over BHR, ARMQ, and BS,
Western Darnestown gained and held the fead for the
rest of the season, despite the plaguc of hazardous heat
and humidity.

Western Damestown co-captain Brian Lang attributed
his team’s success to “an infusion of voung blood™ and a
blond-haired, large-framed man of supreme athleticism
he chose not to name. The wives ol these young bucks
willingly stepped up during a pinch, bolstering the roster
and keeping the team well above the seven-player
minimum. This year’s win brings Western Darnestown’s
ring count to three, and the team has opted lor a three-
karat ruby surrounded by three deep-set diamonds Lo
commemorate their third championship in 8 years.

The coming of August brings o a closc yet another
summer of the spirited, mter-borough competition we call
the Darnestown Softball League. It was a season filled
with rain and heat, strikes and balls, wins and losses, but
most importantly, a competitive streak that refuses to fade
away. Despite devoting their lives to jobs, children, and
mortgages, every summer Sunday goes to softball, the
only sport that allows the citizens of Darnestown to relive
the athletic glory days, one pitch at a time.

NEIGHBORHCOD

TEAM WINS LOSSES RF RA
Western 6 9 80 44
Darnestown
Ancient Rollin
Mountain Quails | j.w ____3_ __85 72
Highlanders 4 4 61 78
Bondy-
Haddonfield- 3 5 48 61
Ridgefield
Berryville Seneca 2 6 44 63

Newcomer’s Corner

Gaithershurg Area Newcomers Club
by Lynda Slesinger

Expand social connections and make new friends...
The Gaithersburg Area Newcomers Club welcomes new
residents and those in life transition (lifestyle changes,
retirement, etc.). We offer an extensive variety of fun
social activitics. For more information or to receive a
Newsletter, contact DCA Member, Lynda Slesinger, at
301-990-1067.

Information for Newcomers

[f you arc a new resident of Damestown, welcome to our
neighborhood! The information on this page should be
helpful and will introduce you to some things that give
Darnestown a sense of community.

The Darnestown Civie Association, Inc. is a nonprofit
corporation originally formed in 1967, which represents
the interests of Darneslown area residents in all matters
pertaining to the welfare of Darnestown and its
residents. The general purposes of the DCA are
explained in its bylaws and Articles of Incorporation.
Payvment of annual dues ($25 per individual or family)
cnables you to vote on issues during Town Meetings.

The membership year of the DCA is January 1 through
December 31, and annual dues billing statements are
maitled out at the end of December each year, although
dues may be paid any time during a given year.
Current officers of the DCA are listed on Page 2 of
The Litile Acorn.

Mailing Address:

Darnestown Civic Association

141328 Darnestown Road

Darnestown, MD 20874
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Boundaries: Since Darnestown is nol incorporated, it
has no official boundaries. The activities and focus of
the DCA include an area of some 12 square miles,
centcred approximately at the intersection of Maryland
Routes 28 and [12 (Darnestown Road and Seneca
Road). Maps are available at Town Meetings.

The Little Acorn newsletter is published quarterly, in
March, June, September and December, Tts name derives
from its origin as a tiny ncewsletter in the Ancient Oak
subdivision more than 20 vears ago. Now it is mailed
(3rd class) to every residential address that we have in
our DCA data base. Volunteers, based on information
from membership remittance form and our Welcome
Committee, maintain this name and address file. The
newsletter should arrive in your mailbox carly in each of
the above months. It you don’t receive an issue, please
conlact the editor or any DCA ofticer. Publication of The
Littte Acorn is entirely a voluntcer effort except for the
printing and mailing.

Town Meetings are held quarterly by the DCA, usually
on the 2nd or 3rd Thursday of March, June, September
and December in the Feliowship Hall of the Darnestown
Presbyterian Church at the interscction of Route 28 and
Turkey Foot Road. Meetings are scheduled for 7:30
p.m., but are not called to order until 7:45 to allow some
time for meeting ncighbors, etc. Each issue of The Little
Acorn features an announcement about the upcoming
Town Meeting.

Purchase a Darne-Good
Cookbook today...

Darne-Good recipes are contributed
by your neighbors. .. real people with busy lives
who cook with common ingredients
from their fridge and pantry, just like you.

These are tried-and-true
recipes worth sharing.

Still just $15 each
(only $14 when ordering 6 or more)
and FREE DELIVERY
anywhere in Darnestown. ..
right to your door!

To order your copies and
arrange payment and delivery,
call Bob Thompson {240-683-0103)
or email bob.thompson{@comcast.net.

Please make check payable to Darnestown
Civic Association
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Annual Meeting and Election of DCA Officers coincide
with the Town Meeting in June. Nominations are
announced in June edition of The Little Acorn in
advance of the Annual Meceting in accordance with the
bvlaws of the GDCA.,

Telephone Directory: Every two vyears. the DCA
publishes a directory of residents’ names, addresses and
phone numbers and mails it to every residential address in
our database. To obtain a copy of the Directory, call Sarah
Scherer at 240-683-85333 or sarahschererd@comeast.net.
They are only available while supplies last.

Organizations, Clubs, Groups, PTAs, etc., provide much
of the social interaction that give any area a sense of
community. Below are many of Darnestown’s:

Barnesvifle Scheol

21830 Peach Tree Road
Barnesville, MD 20838
301-972-0341

John Huber, Head of School

Baoy Scout Troop 1094
Scoutmaster Bud Wildman (301-990-8318)

Brownies and Junior Girl Scouts
Cathy Sharpe (3011-519-9520)

Butler School
15951 Germantown Road
Beckie Hardie, Academic Head (301-977-66(0)

Circle School/Seneca Academy

£5601 Germantown Road

Darnestown, MDD 20874

Brooke Carroll, Head of School (301-869-3728)

Darne Bloomers Garden Club
Sandy Hribar, President
Betsy Kingman, Membership (301-921-1988)

Darnestown Civic Association
14132B Damestown Road, Darnestown, MD 20874
Lisa Patterson-Troike, President (301-548-0699)

Darnestown Elementary School
15030 Turkey Foot Road, Darnestown, M 20878
Laura Colgary, Principal (301-840-7137)

Darnestown Swim and Racquet Club
P. O. Box 3574, Darnestown, MD 20885
Jeannie Tucker, Membership (Jeannigtuckeriaol.com)

Friends of the Library-Quince Orchard Chapter
Membership, Llizabeth Cookson
301-869-6326

Jones Lane Elementary School

15110 Jones Lane, Gaithersburg, MD 20878
Carole Sample. Principal

301-840-8160

Kehilat Shalom
9915 Apple Ridge Road, Gaithersburg, MD 20886
301-B69-7699



Lakelands Park Middle School

1200 Main Street, Gaithersburg, MD 20878
Deborah Higdon, Principal

301-670-1400

Mary of Nazareth Schoof

14131 Sencca Road, Damestown, MD 20874
Michae! J. Friel, Principal

301-869-0940

Quince Orchard Community Library
Quince Orchard Road, Gaithersburg, MD 20878
240-777-0200

Northwest High School

12501 Richter Farm Road, Germantown, MD 20874
Lance Dempsey, Principal

301-601-4660

Quince Orchard High School

[5800 Quince Orchard Road. Gaithersburg, MD 20878
Ms. Carole Working, Principal

301-840-4686

Ridgeview Middle School

16600 Raven Rock Drive, Gaithersburg, MD 20878
Dr. Carol Levine, Principal

301-840-4770

Thomas Jefferson Preparatory

12801t Darnestown Road, Damestown, Maryland 20878
Zarianna Harabatch, Head of School

301-330-7550. www.tjprep.org

Trout Unlimited

Seneca Valley Chapter, #369

website: hitp://senecavalleytu org/

Charles August (csaugusti@comeast.net), Secretary
240-401-8669

DARNESTOWN CIVIC ASSOCIATION
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DCA Members, 2011 Dues Paid as of August 1, 2011

Members

Don & Cyndi Abbott

Theodore & Allison Abromavage
Martana Teresa Acevedo

Joseph & Mary Adamik

Michelle Adams

Richard Adamson

Ed & Christy Adelman

John & Joan Aherne

Mike & Michelle Allen

Mansour & Lynn Aminzadeh

James & Nancy Amofa, Nightingale
House LL.C

Rosemary Anderson

Roger Anderson

David & Margaret Andreadis
Jack & Chib Andrews

Sue Andrews

Steven Arabia & Kelly Koontz
John Armentrout & Cheryl Clausen
Paul & Peg Amold

Charles & Louise August

Joe & Therese Ballard
Florencio & Josefina Ballestero
Fritz & Elaine Balsam

Joe & Beth Barbera

Ronald & Sondra Barbour
John & Karen Barkley Jr,
Jettrey Bartlett

John & Patricia Barun

Kraig & Jenn Bauer and Harvey & Jane
Storek

Hisham & Suki Baz
Carl & Ann Berger

Ron & Sue Betson
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Surendra & Kanta Bhasin
Harry & Anne Bird

Andrew & Diane Blake

Marc & Robin Blass

Rick Blewett & Mary Ellen Rose
Jim & Lee Blue

Paul & Maxine Botting

Peter Boyd & Ellen Klosson
Nick & Myrtis Brame

Lloyd E. & Anna Branison
Walter Braun

Jeffrey & RoseMuaric Briggs
Samuel & Elizabeth Brightman
Roy & Sharon Brooks

Spencer & Kristine Brott
Timothy & Gretchen Brown
Paul & Holly Buehter

Susan Burgan & Janet Sidebottom
William & Cornelia Burr

Scott & Joy Burton

Butler School

Eric Cada

Dan Cafaro & Marjean Murray
Tracy & Julie Callahan

Jim & Dana Campbell

Frank (Ted) & Karen Campbell
Bob & Ann Cangelosi

Joann Cangelosi

Gian-Paolo & Anna Maria Cantarella
Jim & Joan Carlberg

Peter & Lisa Carothers

Robert & Lucy Carroll

Peter & Gerie Carstensen

Brad & Carol Carter

Sean & Sharon Cassidy

Bob & Beverly Celotta
Chris & Karrie Cerone
Engenio & Sarah Cerutti
Christina Chan

John & Chio Chang

Richard & Nancy Chiapparoli
Chinese Alliance Church
Steve & Bobbi Christiansen
Richard & Donna Christner
Larry & Suc Ciolorito
Laurence & Alice Clarke
Bilt & Laurie Clay

Jay & Loni Clogg

Andy & Chris Cocozzella
Janice Long Coe

Len & Marilla Cohen

John & Lisa Cohen

Donald & Cathy Coleman
Bob & Beth Collins

Mike & Marie Collins
Susan Compton-Maddox
Bill & Roberta Connors
Peirce & Melbalynn Cook
Michael & Veronica Cooper
Roger & Alice Cooper
Wayne & Barbara Copetand
Frank & Janet Comelius
Keith Cornelius Susan Economos
Robert & Ruth Cornelsen
Donald & Bernadette Crehan
Scott & Julie Cress

Steve & Kristen Crook

Randy & Liz Crow



Jay Crowley

Marsha Crowley

Craig & Keren Cummins
Steve & Madeline D'Alessio
Mary D'Amico-Vaughan
Don & Carrie D'Antona
Craig & Laveda Dart
Farhad & Julie Dastvan
John & Lynne Davies
Fernando & Nancy de Almeida
Steve & Carole De Minco
Ken & Mary Alice Deahl
Gene & Ann Del Tatto
James & Pamela Del Vecchio
Sean & Donna Delaney
Bob & Katie Denham

Tom & Cindy Deoudes
Thelma Deoudes

Victor & Susie Der

Tommy Dercola

Aml & Sarala Dhingra
Cartos & Caroline Diez

Vie & Dee Dillon

Joe & Karen DiPeppe

James (Pete) & Barbara (Bobbie)
Dobson

Steve & Marsha Dolinsky
Gene & Jo-L:llen Domalski
Rabert & Patricia Dooling
Donald & Margaret Downing
Paul & Elizabeth Drazek
Michael Dry & Beth Canale
Maureen Dutresne

Telt & Karen Duncan
Frederick & Cecilia Duque
Glenn & Glenda Dura

Bob & Katie Eby

Morris & Margery Edmundson

Richard & Janice Edwing
Carl & Vicki Einsel
Gregory Elerick

Steve & Sylvia Ellis

Steve & Kathy Elhs

Tom & Chris Engleman
Dave & Beth Erdman
Rosemary Eshman

Leo & Kathy Eskin

Sam & Karen Esposito
Edward & Terrie Fakler
Joseph & Kathleen Famulare
Jin & Jenny Fang

Ronald & Nancy Farhood
Daniel Feisel

Scott & Tami Feldman
Thomas & Barbara Feliu
Richard Felner

Jcan Felts

Christa Fenimore

Ken & Fran Finkelstein
William & Etleen Fishbein
Gene & Charlotte Fisher
Guy & Libby Fisher
Robert & Vivian Fitzgerald
Bill & Liesel Flaig

David & Jennifer Flinchum
Pearl Flowers

James & Lynn Flynn

Pat Foley

Bob & Hilary Foley

Ron & Nancy Foulds
Craig & Debra Frame

Hal & Lauric Freed
Andrew Fregly & Susan Allewet
James & Maria Frid

Linda & Felix Frueh

Bob & Nan Fuhrman

Robert & E. Ann Gallagher
Ron & Lina Ganassa
Matthew & Elizabeth Garagusi
Jim & Karen Garner

Paul & Beth Gaukler
Rudolph & Betty Gaum
Joseph & Deanna Garda
Eileen Gerohristodoulas
Lewis & Lynn Gertz
Melvin Gienau

John & Bobbie Gill
Stephen & Elizabeth Girard
Warren & Anita Glodshine
Lori & Fabrizio Golino
Jeftrey Goodie

Richard Gordon

Bob & Marlynn Goren
James & Nicole Gorman
Michael & Sue Gottlieb
Brian & [Leslie Grant

Paul & Stephanie Greco
Charles & Grace Green

Bill & Sondra Gregory
Peter & Nancy Grenter
Rick & Linda Griftin
Margaret M. Griffin

Steve & Sharon Groff
Jeffrey & Ashley Grolig
David & Rosanne Grolman
Dinesh & Manju Gupla
Eric & Tara Habermann
Henry & Patty Hairston
Bill Halpern & Naomi Weiss
Donald & Debra Hamberger, Ir.
Dan & Anne Handel
William & Laura Hardy
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Bill & Courtney Hurral

Ivon & Jean Harrell

Larry & Karin Harris

Curtis & Diane Harris
Richard & Diane Harris
Jack & Peggy Hart

Tim & Mary Beth Hayes
Roy & Alice Healander
Karl & Anna Heineman
Chas & Mary Catherine Hellmuth
Thekla Hellwig

William & Kimberly Herrington
Richard Hess Susan Barbieri
Erik & Karen Hinrichsen
Jim & Florina Hoffer

Jeff & L.inda Holtiman
Lindsey Hoggle

Richard Hontz

Harry & Riki Hoppes

Mary Horwitz & Cagle Fair
Ada P. Howard

Gerald & Elvira Hroblak
Marcos & Kate Hsu

Stephen & Stetla Hsu

Liang & Zei-Pa Huang
Glenn & Julie Hudler
Anthony & Maryann Huffert
Bob & Atleen Huglhi

Greg & Laurie Hunt
Clayton & Kristen Huntley
Timothy & Kimberly lafolla
Takao & Hiroko lkegami
Patrick & Cheryl lnaba
Steve & Kim Irish

David & Pauline [rwin
Allen Izadpanah

Michael & Nancy Jackonis
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Said & Feri Jahanmir

Craig E. R. & Joyce P. Jakubowics
John & Jennifer Jaskowiak
Bandele & Kathleen Jeffrey-Coker
David & Susan Jervis

Dan, Jessica & Owen Joffe
David & Connie Johnson
Robert & Bonnie Johnson
Steve & Bernadette Jolles
Andrew & Henrietta Jones
Ronald Jones

Tom & Liz Jordan

Michacl & Janine Joyce

Dick & Jean Jurgena

Joe & Carla Jurgena

Keith & Teresa Kaczmarek
Marv & Sandy Kahn

Gary & Barbara Kahn

Kevin & Emily Kane

Jon & Nancy Kaplan

Jeff & Annmarie Kase

Rob & Carol Kasunic

Gopal & Rama Katragadda
Jerry & Tara Kavadias
Douglas & M. Karlyn Kay
Kevin & Mary Sheila Keegan
Ed & Janice Kelley

Jack & Sandy Kelly

Nancy Keshishian

Timothy & Maura Kibbey
Kon & Miran Kim

Richard Kimzey & Ingrid Fraley
Gordon & Pamela King

Tom & Nannette King

Ed & Betsy Kingman

Kumi & George Kinoshita
Reynold Kirby-Smith

Jerry & Laura Kircher

Paul & Holly Klee

Ellen Klein

Dick & Alex Kline

Tony & Kathy Kluk

Jack & Linda Knowles

Tom & Jane Kochuba

Anita {Bunny) Kowalski

Ed Krawiec

Fred & Rita Kreiger

John & Elizabeth Krisko
Lawrence & Carolyn Kristiansen
Gerry & Bonnie Kunkel

Tim & Kathy Kurkjian

John & Linda Labarge
Brendan & Bonnie Lane
Gregory & Janet Langford
Herbert "Ed" & Marjorie Larson
John & Ann (Nancy) Larue
Nello & Irene Lavorini
Walter & Marjorie Leach
John & Joann Leasure

Ken & Carolyn Lebsock
Hyun & Rina Lee

David & Sandy Lennhoff
Michael Lennon

Phil & Kim Letarte

Andrew Levitt

Bill & Julie LeWarne

Mark & Barbara Lichtenstein
David & Cheryl Lidie
Donald A. B. & Mary Lindberg
Timothy & Rebecca Link
Allison Linnell

Greg & Barbara Linteris
Michael & Bonnie Lippe
Bruce Lloyd



Jim & Randa Locke

Alex Lofgrer & Tanja Bos
Michael & Deb Loftus

Tom & Betty Loggla

Victor & Marianne Lopiano
John & Bev Lubenetski

Sprigg & Christina Lynn
South & Joanne Lynn

Asher & Tamara Lyons
Derrick & Alyson Mabe

Chris & Laura Mackail

Harold & Christine Manger
Thomas & Tassey Mariani
Paul & Linda Marmiltion
K.M. Martell

John L, & Carol T. Martin
Greg & Ann Martin

Steve & Kascy Martin
Francisco & Giovanna Matheus
Heru & Sally Tynes Mboye
Keith & Therese McAllister
Mike & Martt McAllister
Vincent & Joyce McCarthy
James & Susan McClure
Kathleen McConnell

Michael McConnell

Sam & Helen McConoughey
Curtis & Margaret McCormick
Arthur & Susan McDonald
Michael & Brenda McDowell
Evelyn McEwan & Valley Mill Camp
Chris & Karen McGee
William & Dorothy McGill
Jay &Tracey McGovern
Joseph & Carrie Mclntyre
Jonathan Mcintyre & Audbrey Bursch
Chris & Michelle McKee

o

Dede McMahon

Bill & Joyce McMillen

David & Lemmietta McNeilly
Terry & Beth McShane

Kevin & Lisa McTigue

Claudia Meifert & Kristian Moeller

Stuart & Lynn Meister
Steven & Pamela Mendelsohn
Arjun & Anurita Mendhiratta
Mark & Dana Menzel

Gary & Kari Mevers

David & Meredith Meyers
Mike & Amy Micholas
Victor & Carol Micit

Drew & Cherye Milburn
Arvind & Trupti Mistry

Tom & Judi Mitchell

Atarod & Azar Modjtabai
Charles & Nancy Moles
George & Elizabeth Moon

Shelton & T.auren Mooney

Rick & Reine Blackwell Moore

Adrian & Meredith Morris
Michael & Susan Moses
Ben & Julie Moses

Daniel Moses

Mark & Vicki Mostrom
Robert Mumford

Steven & Pamela Murray
Lee & Susie Nantz

Emil & Charlotte ™aschinski
Vibha & Arun K. Nayar
Shane & Rebecca Neff
Charles & Judy Neighbor
Eric & Corinne Nelson
Mort & Masie Neufville

Mathias & Kathleen Neumann

Phillip & Cathy Newman
Tinh & Susan Nguyen

J. Michael Nicholson & bMelissa Kelly
Argvrios & Anastasia Nitsios
Dean & Jodi Noah

Aaron Nocjar & Bianca Bishop
Scott & Cindy Norcross
Doug & INancy Norr

Kevin & Beth O'Connell
Kunshik & Jane Oh

Vic & Carol Omelchenko
James & Karen Otis

Lee & Pat Otten

Roger & Linda Oxley
Raymond & Carol Palfrey
Fabiano & Patricia Palini
Steve & Shelley Pampillonia
Todd & Laurel Pantezzi
Dave & Holly Parker
Mansour & Parvaneh Parsa
Robert & Mary Ann Parsons
Nitesh Patel

Stephen Pattison & Carolyn Johnson
Anthony & Rebecca Paul
Rajiv & Leena Paul

Dereck & Sharlene Paul
Michael & Speredoula Pearce
David & Jo Ann Pearcy
Randy & Susan Pearre

David & Karyn Peatross
Edwin & Martha Pechous
Paul & Lurline Peeler

John Pennington

William & Page Petry

James & Brenda Pettry
Charlie & Tina Petzold

Rob & Mariana Phifer
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Bill & Jane Phillips

Deno & Mary Photinakis
Raymond & Sally Pilkerton
Dan & Wendy Pinchas

Pete & Gail Plamondoen
Kareen Podoyil

Wynn & Nancy Poole
Charles & Smritt Popenoe
JefT & Emily Popera

Martha Popovic

Shirley Poss

Jim & Judy Potter

V.K. & Vicky Prasad

John & Carol Prebula
Stephen & Sharon Press
Michacl & Shannon Priddy
Thomas & Donna Pruitt
David & Susan Quackenbush
David & Sharon Queen

Jai & Tara Rajan

Apama & Ramesh Ramaswamy
Robert & Angela Randall
Katie Rapp

Devereaux B. Raskauskas
Mark & Georgianne Rasmussen
Craig & Michele Rathbone
Jerry & Nancy Reed

Bryan & Alexa Renehan
Chris & Anne Renninger
Hugh & Elaine Rial

Richard & Winnie V. Ricker
Harry & Carolyn Ridenour
George & Florence Rieber

5. Timothy & Jane Riggott
Jim & Mary Rill

William E. Rinehart

Tomas & Suvimol Riojas
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Charles Robinson

Maria Roe

Dan & Rosanne Roe

John & Kelley Rogers
Carlene W. Roggin

Francis & Maria Romero

Dan & Diane Romney

John & Maureen Rosa

David & Lisa Ruf

Larry & Carole Ruhland
Michaet & Jackie Ryan

John & Terry Sabin

Ted Saunders & Valerie Asfour
Bob & Alice Saunders

Vijay & Meena Sazawal

Jerry & Janet Scanlan

Tom & Sarah Scherer

Bilt & Rita Scherping

Jay & Aleksandra Schiff

Paul Schiichting & Janene Smith
Rick & Carol Schnatz

Stanley & Renee Schneider
James & Mary Alice Schooley
Fred & Peri Schuyler

Jim Seaman

Hratch Semerjian & Margaret
Tamburello

Seneca Academy

Seneca Community Church
Geza & Margaret Serenyi
Nicholas & Jennifer Serenyi
Peter Shanley & Ann O'Daniel
Robert & Linda Shaver

Eric Steel & Kim Shedd
Don & Mary Sherman

Stan & Helen Sherman

R. W. Sherrin

David & Dohi Shin

Vinod & Sheila Shukla

Don & Marcia Simonson
Bob & Welmoed Sisson
Christine Sizemore

Nadia & Larry Skiscim
Larry & Stuart Skok

Ruta & Tomas Skucas
Cynthia Slaughter

Annette Slowinski

R. Michacl & Ann Sly
Andrew B. & Patricia Smith
Richard & April Smith
Randy & Vicki Smith

Leslie & Linda Smith
Nicholas Smith

Bill Smith DRO Enterprises LLC
leftrey & Merikay Smith
Gerald & Roberta Solis
Hyun & Miae Song

Robert & Mary Sonken

Don & Donna Soskin
Charlotte Spencer

St Nicholas Episcopal Church
Robert Stabo

James & Peggy Stachura
Paul & Dettie Stack

Guy & Mary Stefanelli
Chuck & Olivia Stevens
Walt & Vonnie Stewart
David & Carol Stinner
Bradford & Theresa Stone
Brian & Joanne Strauss
Scott & Joy Strickler

Mike & Tina Sukumar
William & Katherine SutlifT
Steven Swartz & MaryLou Jones

Charles & Linda Szollosy



Michael & Arlene Szwed
John & Tammy Tabor
Lko & lrmina Tan

Joe & Betty Tate

Len & Martha Taylor

Richard P. & Barbara Taylor
The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day

Saints
The Surrey Lync Morgan
Gary & Berenice Theurer
John & Covel Thornlon
Michael & Ginny Tony
Clark & Janc 1. Torell
Gholam & Effic Torshizi
Tom & Lisa Tracy
Kha & Mai Tran
Randy & Barbara Tripp
Jerry & Sylvia Trunnell
Scott & Jeannie Tucker
Peter & Veronica Tunon
Brian & Deb Tupa
Russell & Laura Tumer
Neil & Noel Tyra
Carl & Kelly Tyrce
Paul & Gina Tyshing
Michae! & Viviana Urban
Ali & Susan Vafa
Marty & Kelly Valenta

Jim & Karen Veirs

Mike & Jennifer Verkouteren

Greg & Darleen Verone

Erwin & Andree Villiger

Scott & Amy Vincent Bauer

Stephen & Deborah Waechter

Robert & Paige Waffle
Steven & Frnette Wagner
Richard & Kathleen Wailes
Bob & Stephante Walker

L0

Abe & Helen Wang

Steven & Maria War
Michael & Sue Watsen
Dean & Lisa Watts
Thomas & Micheie Weaverling
Robert & Caryl Weinbaum
Susan Welsh

Kevin & Sandra Whipp
Keith & Suc White

Mark & Peggy While

Josh & Kathy Wilburn

Bud & Jackic Wildman
Ginny Willever

Steve & Melody Williams
Bill & Cindy Williams
Charles & Danee Wilson
Tim & Korin Wilson

Jim & Margarct Wilson
Karen Wilson

Carl & Fe Wlotzko

Hetz & Sandra Wochholz
Dean & Joanne Wolfe

Ken Wood

Rob & Diane Woods
Ralph & Judy Wright

Tom & Kathy Yarmas
Scott & Rhonda Yates
Steven & Carla Yegher
[arry & Christine Younghlut
Ayub & Igbal Yousufi
Matthew & Karen Zappone
Sohrab Zarrabian & Maryam Zavar
Abe Zeitoun

Chris & Jade Zhao
Terrence & Patricia Zic
Walter & Deborah Ziffer
Shawn & Shida Ziglari

Juan & Donna Zumbado

Nick & Jennifer Zuppas
Robert & Linda Zwcibel

Friends

Brian & Lori Abt

Saced & Longina Akhtar
Graham & Susan Allaway

Bill & Sharon Anderson

R. Angeles

Guy & Susan Keves Armantrout
Brian & Meclissa Astill

Stella Bahry

David & Dorothy Bailey
Matthew & Jovce Baker
Michael & Connie Barnhart
Jeff & Susan Bateman

Will & Jane Becker

Marvin & Sharon Beitler
Gordon & Terri Bodnar
Constance Bohon

Chip & Peggy Bowen

Willtam & Jo-Ellen Brayer
Delwin & Alicia Brockett

Jim & Anne Marie Brown
David A. Brown, Jr & Scott A. Lanc
Nicole Bunting

Ron Chesemore & Sue Tayman
Ruth Choi

Tom & Nancy Coffman

Ed, Cheryl. & Trevor Combs
Sam & Kathleen Coriell

Mike & Bonnie Crough

Jerry & Sue Dingess Andy Dingess
Joe & Carmen DiPietro

Ted & Sophie Dmuchowski
Keith & Marilyn Donson
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John & Bernice Doran
Chuck & Ruth Duvall
Worth & Karen Edwards
John & Louise Evans
David & Liz Fitzgerald
James & Paula Fitzpatrick
Michael & Audrey Forshey
Cliff & Lorice Frost
Andrew & Teresa Gerber, Ir.
Robert & Nancy Gerlach
Mark & Darci Glass-Royal

Ed & Bobbie Goldstein

Jeff & Sandra Gooedman, Second Chance
Farm

Joe Greaney & Nancy Becker
Thomas & Kelly Greenawalt
Ron & Janet Gress

Len & Amy Gross

Alorin Harris & Edward Raudenbush
Allen Hefner

Brian & Kimberly Helmey
Paul & Mindy Hobelmann
Stephen & Jill Holmes

Paul & Jean Irwin

John & Tina Kalil

Bart & Kathy Kelly

Dan & Melissa Kenshalo
Daryl & Sandra Knuth

Kevin & Karen Kraushaar
Holger & Barbara Kray
Kaspars & Dagnija Kreslins
OGary & Marvine Kudis

M. Lagana & P. Abell

Scott Landriau & Diane Love
Juntao Liu & Wenmei Li
Brad & Liz Long

Jim Lykins & Susanna Sammons

Eric & Anjie Martinis
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Harsh & Cherry Marwaha
Darren & Mindy McCue
Robert & Lisa McGuire
David & Aruna Miller

Russ & Nancy Morse

Scott & Melissa Mostrom
Gerry Oehl

Gregory & Jalynn Prince
Alex & Sue Ratnofsky
Charlie & Kathy Recknor
Mark & Heather Reichardt
Kevin & Linda Ricci

James & Deborah Rost

Bob & Margaret Saylor
Lothar & Gretchen Carroll Schuettler
John & Julie Sellinger

Peter & Amy Silins

Arthur & Lynda Slesinger
Eric Smart & Pamela DuBois
Carl Spongberg & Jan Micare
Lee & Tracy Story

Patrick & Kristin Sweeney

K. James Tackett & Cheryl A. Tiedman
Peggyann Talbott

John & Joni Theis

Doug & Bridgetie Theurer
Sonny & Sunita Tohon

N. David & Rebecca Tzou
Jay Wallace & Ursula Kattner
Waves In Motion

Bob & Elizabeth Weaver
Tom & Janct Wheeler

Tim & Stephanic Whelan
Todd & Theresa While

Derek & Karen Widmayer
Edwin & Jean Williams

Paul & Cathy Witchie

Robert & Debra Zaner

Eiihu & Beth Zimet

Lawrence & Faye Zoeller

Sponsors

Matt & Heather Ahrens

Bill & Cheryl Amick

Bill & Gloria Askins

Bob & Pam Baer

James & Debra Bitonti
David & Laura Bivans
Peter & Irene Bjerke
Robert & llene Boorman. Jr.
Joan Abell & William E. Bowman
Michael & Jamie Brezovec
Dave & Janet Buchanan
Charles Carlson

James & lanet Cash
Douglas Clark

Heidi Clemmer

Paul & Stephante Coftin
Chris & Mary Collins
Doug & Susan Cowart
Darnestown Shell

Dan & Monica Dean

Cliff Dean & Janice Raburn

Bobby & Lita Deonarine and Muniram
Deonarine

Bruce & Luanne Deppa

Fuad & Nancy El-Hibri
Harvey & Lisa Fischer
Edward & Gracie Fowlkes, Sr
Barton & Enid Gershen

Larry & Marilee Giebel
Christian & Kelly Handy
Kevin & Becky Hanley
Matthew & Natalie Hanson

Mark & Kelly Hanson



Locke & Encida Hassrick
Paul & Kalpana Heimbrecht
John & Joan Henry

Charles & Teresa Hull

Warren & Daniela Jacobs and Sudhakar
Punja. MD

(Oakley & Francie Johnson

Russell & Katherine Johnson
Kenneth Keller & Delphia Walters
Susan Kick

Terry & Sandy Killen

Mike & Jackie King

Michael & Beverly Klvn

Randy & Abby Lackey

Peter & Mary Lalos

Brian & Tracy Lang

Philip Levinton & Robin Gross

Paul & Laura Litchlield Carpet Concepts
Co

Harry W. & Patricia H. Lowe

Allan & Carmen Luke

Graylin & Cathleen Mann

Brian & Kimberly McCollom

James & Jessica Mclntyre

Selig Merber & Andrea Grant

Bruce & Mary Moreton

Barbara Morrison & Joanne Morrison

Philip & Jocelyn Mostrom

Brian Murphy Invisible Fence of
Montgy Cty

Dean & Jean Noah

Alan & Denise Noznesky
Dave & Ann Patterson

Rob & Lisa Patterson Troike
Paul & Mary Pegnato
Nicholas & Vanda Petruccelli
David Pfarr & Judy Scoil

Scott & Barbara Plumer

Prisciila Rippeon

Michael & Linda Roberts

Jay & Petra Roman

Cheryl E. Rose

Joe & Fran Rothenberg

Robert J. & Mary Belle Schissell
Ronald Schoner & Beverly Bechtel
Charlie & Lisa Scott

Smokey Glen Farm

Fran & Holly Soistman

Drs. Dennis & Marie Stiles
Reardon Sullivan

Betty Sweet

Rob & Janet Swisher

Bob & Carolyn Thompson
Everett & Linda Weaver
Richard & Joan Weller

Dieter & Cynthia Willkomm
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Join your friends and neighbors for a really fun evening of dancing,
dinner, drinks, desserts, dnd'hayr'ides

All-inclusive for ohly $35 per personli!

1 ~ Friday, October 14, 2011
6:30 P.M. to MIDNIGHT

Smokey Glen Farm — Main Pawllon
Riffle Ford Road
1 Right here in Darnestown!

} | Back by popular demand:
Dar‘nesfowns favorite caller, Mac McCall

Serving Smokey 6len Farm's famous complete BarBQ chicken and BarBQ spar*embs
buffet dinner, starting with seafood bisque and ending with delicious smoked fruit-pies.
Included are sodas, apple cider, beer, wine, bar beverages, and coffee.: .

ADULTS ONLY!

Reservations with payment must be recewed by October Sth!
**No refunds™ Payment will not be: accepted at the door

"DARNE GOOD COOKBOOKS" WILL BE AVAILA BLE FOR PURCHASE AT THE HOEDOWN

Please clip and submit this form along with your check (payable to DCA) by 10/8/11 to:
Lisa Patterson-Troike, 13925 Esworthy Road, Darnestown, MD 20874
Direct any questions to Lisa via email (lisaapatterson®aol.com) or phone (301-548-0999)

Full names of those in your group:_

Phone #; # of Reservations; @ $35.%° each: Enclosed: $

Please list full names of those in your party. Name tags will be awaiting you at the door.

m September 2011 ,



Darnestown Civic Association, Inc. PRSRT STD

14132B Darnestown Road “PAID

Darnestown, MD 20874 Suburban MD
Permit No. 4889

dca@darnestowncivic.org ;

LR TR K L B U L T U (1 TR UL e

e ECRI OTYRO18
DARNESTOWN NEIGHBOR
14801 SPRINGFIELD RD
DARNESTOWNMD 20874-3419

Aorop o ice and ar Prorr,

Life i sueer.

Darnestown Civic Association — 2011 Membership Form

Please make check payable to Darnestown Civic Association and mail with this completed form to
DCA Membership, 15711 Pagano Lane, Darnestown, MD 20874

[] Annual Dues $25 D Friends $50 D Sponsorship $100

| Name:
Address:

Phone:

Email:

Inctude e-mail address only if you wish to receive mass e-mails from DCA of important community happenings.

D New homefaddress in Darnestown D New to Darnestown (existing address) D Didn't receive notice in mail

24 .__%(:F{:cmi)cr 201 m




